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May 24, 2022 
 
Kensington Bridge Environmental Assessment  

The Kensington Bridge is a 90-year-old structure that crosses over the North Branch of the 
Thames River. The bridge carries two lanes of east bound traffic on Riverside Drive into 
Downtown London and includes cantilevered sidewalks that are supported on the exterior of 
both trusses. Given the age of the structure and repair needs, the City of London, in 
partnership with its consultant, AECOM, has initiated a Municipal Class Environmental 
Assessment Study to identify, evaluate and determine the best long-term rehabilitation or 
replacement alternative solution and design concept for the Kensington Bridge. 

Study Area 

The study area is centred around Riverside Drive / Dundas Street from Wharncliffe Road 
North to Ridout Street North, with a primary focus on the immediate vicinity of Kensington 
Bridge. 

 

 

 



 

 

Project Updates 

Visit the study webpage (getinvolved.london.ca/kensingtonbridge) to sign up for project 
updates, share feedback, view the status of the study and learn about upcoming Public 
Information Centres. 

Upcoming Public Information Centre 

When: Wednesday, June 8, 2022, from 6-8 p.m. (up to two hours)  

Format: Virtual (Zoom webinar) 

Registration required: Yes - visit getinvolved.london.ca/kensingtonbridge to register  

Recording: Yes - the webinar will be available on getinvolved.london.ca/kensingtonbridge 

Purpose: Provide background information, present the problem and opportunity statement, 

share potential solutions for the bridge, present preliminary recommendation, collect 

feedback and discuss next steps. 

About Environmental Assessments  

A Municipal Class Environmental Assessment (MCEA) is a process designed 
to predict environmental effects of proposed initiatives before they are carried out to protect 
the natural, cultural, social and economic environment. This project is being completed as 
a Schedule “C” project which includes the major re-construction or alteration of a structure 
which is found to have heritage value. Consultation with people impacted by the project is 
mandatory. Following the Public Information Centre, feedback will be collected and 
reviewed by the project team. After that, another Public Information Centre, scheduled for 
December 2022, will be held to review design alternatives. 

Contact Information  

The City wants to hear from you now and throughout the process. If you would like to ask a 
question, give input, or add your name to the contact list to receive updates, please reach 
out to the City Project Manager. 

Karl Grabowski, P.Eng 
Program Manager 
City of London 
300 Dufferin Avenue 
London ON, N6A 4L9 
Tel:519-661-2489 x5071 
Email: kgrabows@london.ca 

John Pucchio, P.Eng 
Project Manager  
AECOM Canada Ltd.  
250 York Street, Suite 410 
London ON, N6A 6K2 
Tel: 519-963-5880 
Email: John.Pucchio@aecom.com  

 
Information collected will be used in accordance with the Freedom of Information and 
Protection Privacy Act. With the exception of personal information, all comments will 
become part of the public record.  

mailto:kgrabows@london.ca
mailto:John.Pucchio@aecom.com

	Notice of Public Meeting

